
OFFICE OF STATE TRANSPORT COMMISSIONER, PUNJAB 
towards: 
 
Group Registration and Licensing Authorities, State of Punjab 
 
Letter No:-142-53 
 
Date:- 12-1-23 
 
Subject- Regarding issuance of SOP (Standard Operating 
Procedure) for vehicle modification 
 
In connection with the said subject, it is to be noted that in 
continuation of this office's letter No. 12924-13022 dated 
21.05.2021, the following guidelines are issued regarding 
modification:- 
 
1. Cases in which modification is not to be approved:- 
Vehicles belonging to BS-4 are eligible for modification after 
completion of BS4-4 enquiry, registered after vehicle 4.0 
launch, data of these vehicles has been entered in vehicle 4.0 
through homologation. 
 
2. Such cases which have been informed by the NIC that the 
other option in the dealer field was frozen in the month of 
November, after that modification of the registered vehicles is 
not required. 
 
3. In such a case only the old registered vehicles whose data 
was wrongly recorded during the backlog are being considered 
for modification to correct the vehicle data, in other cases 
where the vehicle data is different from the invoice/sale 
certificate, In such cases, the application for modification 
is readable after the physical inspection of the vehicle by the 
Motor Vehicle Inspector (MVI). 
 
 



 
The owner of the vehicle concerned has to upload his vehicle 
documents along with the proforma to the concerned 
registering authority while applying for modification. 
 
(Process Flow Chart attached). 
Additional State Transport Commissioner, (In) 
Punjab 
 








